
    
   

 
 
 
 

ADB Approves Loan for Safe Drinking Water in Himachal Pradesh 

 
The Asian Development Bank (ADB) has approved a US$96.3 million loan to 
provide safe drinking water and improve water supply and sanitation services of 
Himachal Pradesh, India under the Himachal Pradesh Rural Drinking Water 
Improvement and Livelihood Project. 

More than 90% of the state’s rural population have access to drinking water, but 
the water supply infrastructure is old and deteriorated, resulting to inefficient and 
poor service quality. The ADB project will connect 75,800 households to the 
service, providing uninterrupted water supply to about 370,000 residents across 10 
districts.    

The project meets the objectives of the Jal Jeevan Mission, a national flagship 
program of the Government of India, which aims to provide piped water to all rural 
households by 2024. The project will upgrade water supply infrastructure and 
strengthen institutional capacity to ensure safe, sustainable, and inclusive rural 
water supply and sanitation services. 

The project will improve water supply and sanitation services through, among 
others, the construction of 48 groundwater wells, 80 surface water intake facilities, 
109 water treatment plants, 117 pumping stations, and 3,000 kilometers of water 
distribution pipelines. A pilot fecal sludge management and sanitation program will 
also be implemented in Sirmaur District, benefitting 250,000 residents and to 
determine replicability and guide the design of future projects. 

To ensure efficient delivery and sustainability of services, the project will 
strengthen the capacity of the Jal Shakti Vibhag of the Government of Himachal 
Pradesh and gram panchayat (local government) village water and sanitation 
committees. It will support the state governments water tariff policy reforms and 
introduce an asset management system at the state-level and district asset 
management plans. 

Key project stakeholders and community-based organizations will be trained on 
water management, including livelihood skills training for women self-help groups. 
The project will also raise public awareness on the health benefits from improved 
water supply, sanitation, and hygiene practices.   

 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms Shivani Mehrotra, Research 
Officer at shivani.mehrotra@phdcci.in  with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist 

  



| DSG at spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms Kritika Bhasin, Senior Research Officer at 
kritika.bhasin@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry. 
   
  
  

 

  
Warm Regards, 

Dr S P Sharma 

Chief Economist | DSG 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
Follow us on 

 
 

 

  

 

 
   

    
    
 
 


